WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 9, 2002

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:40 p.m. on September 9, 2002.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Kenneth Chamberlain, Elmer Phelps, Ruhl Bunker, Virgil Kehres and Don Vickers.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was approved.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of August 12, 2002 regular board meeting as amended in fourth paragraph “Failure to follow the approved plan, which violates the Michigan Building Code will be the owners responsibility at Final Inspection.” to read as follows “Any violations of the Michigan Building Code due to failure to follow the approved plan review will be the owners responsibility at final inspection.”  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.

Public comment:  Don Vickers running for 67th District as State Representative addressed the board.  He also asked permission to hold a funding raising event for his campaign at the White Oak Township Hall.  Since the Republican and Democratic Parties have used the hall in the pass for their meetings the board had no objections to allowing Don Vickers to hold a funding raising event at the hall.

Ruhl Bunker is concerned about getting another Building Inspector that will answer peoples calls and do inspections on a timely basis.  He suggested that we interview the applicants from Stockbridge Township that weren’t hired to replace our inspector.  Supervisor Marshall also stated that the building inspector from Stockbridge Township might be interested or Ron Simons from Bunkerhill Township was suggested.  Supervisor will contact some of them and have them come to our next meeting for an interview.

Elmer Phelps, Chairperson of the Zoning Board answered questions regarding the recommendations by the Zoning Board to amend the Zoning Ordinance.  Township board reviewed them and decided to proceed with a public hearing on September 30, 2002 at 8:00 p.m. 

Clerk Oesterle stated that she had received an application from Watters & Sons Farms for a Special Use permit for a 30,000 gallon propane tank to be used by Swan’s Fuel.  It was decided to hold this meeting on September 30, 2002 at 7:30 p.m. and the Public Hearing on the Zoning Ordinance amendments at 8 p.m.

Kenneth Chamberlain, Zoning Administrator will be contacting Gene Davis concerning the 16-20 cars in his yard for sale without a permit and Phil Hololick on Brogan Road had another pond dug right where we had him fill one in when he built his house and now he has sold his property to Fred Reed.  The pond is creating problems for Virgil Kehres.  Ken will also check into this problem.

Communiques:  J. Richard Robinson, P.C.-RE: PA 502 of 2002 Relating to Police and Fire Assessments Under PA33 of 1951; Michigan Economic Development Corp-RE: current happenings and Regional Forums; U. S. Dept. of Transportation-RE:  Public meetings;  P.A. 116 applications from John Knoch.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the P.A. 116 Application #138 for John & Tracey Knoch subject to approval of the Ingham County Soil Conservation.  Motion carried.

Clerk Oesterle showed the newsletter from Leslie Township and recommended that we put up a sign similar to their sign.  Clerk Oesterle is to look into the cost of this project.

Windows are on order and should be in before next meeting.

Next newsletter will come out in October.

Trustee Graf noted that the pig roast was a great success and that the gazebo and playground equipment have been installed.

Ruhl Bunker and Virgil Kehres exited the meeting at 9:10 p.m.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills presented except Scott McDonald’s bill since we haven’t received any money from him.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

